
Brooklyn Community Association Meeting 4 December 2021

Minutes

Welcome & Apologies

The Outgoing President welcomed residents and guests to the meeting, and gave an
acknowledgment of country.
Apologies for the AGM and the following General Meeting were received from:

Apologies: Councillor Warren Waddell; Councillor Mick Marr, Councillor Janelle
McIntosh, Cindy & Rob Corkery, Nicole Van Schie, Jim Buhr, Chris & Cynthia Hughes,
Charlene Urmenyhazi, Jillian D'Ercole

President’s Report
President Di Bowles presented the 2021 Presidents Report. She acknowledged the
impact of COVID on the community, and the extent of work performed in Brooklyn
during the year by the BCA and by Hornsby Council. She thanked the members of the
BCA Executive Committee and Sub-Committees, and outgoing members. She also
thanked the contributions from R W Corkery & Co and Gary Robertson in the production
of the Gateway newsletter.

The Presidents Report is attached.

Audited Financial Statements
Treasurer Lyne Kelleher presented the 2021 Financial Statements.

 Brooklyn Community Association Account: The Treasurer reported a balance of
$6,350.14 at the end of the Financial Year and $6,298.08 at 3 December 2021.

 The Cottage at Brooklyn Account: The Treasurer reported a balance of $3045.79 at
the end of the Financial Year and $2311.40 at 3 December 2021.

Due to Covid the Audit of the Financial Statements has not been completed.



Public Officer conducted the Election of Committee Members

Mathilde Kearny-Kibble took the chair as Public Officer. Mathilde identified members
nominated for the Executive Committee and conducted

the election.

Executive Committee
The following committee members were elected for the 2022 year:

Co-President Robert Arnold president@brooklyncommunity.org.au

Co-President Cindy Corkery president@brooklyncommunity.org.au

Vice President Ingrid Segovia president@brooklyncommunity.org.au

Co-Secretary Miriam Moloney secretary@brooklyncommunity.org.au

Co-Secretary Jayne Donnelly secretary@brooklyncommunity.org.au

Treasurer Lyne Kelleher treasurer@brooklyncommunity.org.au

Member Meredith Handel info@brooklyncommunity.org.au

Member Jim Buhr info@brooklyncommunity.org.au

Member Charles Essery info@brooklyncommunity.org.au

The following sub-committee members were appointed for the 2022 year:

Fundraising Bob Davis fundraising@brooklyncommunity.org.au

The Cottage Di Bowles cottage@brooklyncommunity.org.au

Nancy Davis



Public Officer Mathilde Kearny-Kibble

Honorary Auditor Andrew Fenwick

President’s Report: Attached
Treasurer’s Report: Attached



Welcome: Robert Arnold welcomed attendees as the new Co-President of the
BCA.

New Business:

Jo Scarsbrick gave an introduction to the Defib Project o the Community Association
for Defib, a registered charity. Jamie Donnelly told of his recent experience with a
defib. The cost of the defib to the community is $3,500 and includes CPR and applied
first aid training for community members and on-going support and maintenance.
$1,100 is the cost for a business having their defib transferred to a secure box for
community use.

Motion: to donate $2,500 from the BCA towards the purchase of a secure defib in
Brooklyn and to provide seed money for an additional unit to be placed elsewhere
in Brooklyn. Proposed Cindy Corkery (in writing), seconded Jayne Donnelly.
Passed.

Fund Raising: Bob Davis reported that a radio operator’s diary from the Krait has
been given to the RSL to be made into a CD by Maritime.

He was also organising an origami frog jumping contest for kids at the next
market.

The Peat Island drop-in session was very successful reported Di Bowles. Submissions
to the Central Coast Council Administrator was discussed with a reminder to
community members to submit their own by December 20th, the closing date. A Peat
Island Picnic is planned for December 12th, Sunday. Boaters and walkers will gather at
12:30 at the Chapel at Mooney. T shirts will be for sale and participants should bring
their own food and drink. It was suggested that letters should also be sent to Matt
Kean seeking his views about Peat Island.

Brooklyn Place Plan/Parking Study was presented by Di Bowles. The new Hornsby
Council will be briefed in February/March about this. A survey is planned to come
out in December and the BCA committee opposed the proposed divided survey of
river and land residents, preferring a single survey of both groups.



Motion: BCA write to Matt Kean, with cc to the Premier, re railway land needed
to deal with the increased pressure on parking in Brooklyn from the proposed Peat
Island development. Proposed Brian Scarsbrick, Seconded Di Bowles Passed.

Di Bowles reported that The Cottage has reopened and is in need of volunteers. She
also asked what the community wanted to use The Cottage for.

Mathilde Kearny-Kibble reported that the hill behind The Cottage was about to begin
renovation and volunteers were going to be needed to help sort the debris that will
be brought down by the Council’s contract excavator from the lower hillside.
Interested volunteers should contact the BCA. The time and days will be notified to
the community.

The Tom Richmond history talks have been transcribed to DVDs and are available to
those who signed up and paid previously reported Miriam Moloney.

The meeting closed at 4:50. Mathilde Kearny-Kibble
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